Apalachee Audubon Society Board Minutes

Wednesday, March 28, 2018  6:30 – 8pm

Native Nurseries
Submitted by Secretary Donna Legare

Next Board Meeting – April 25, 2018  Native Nurseries
The following board Members attended:

Donna Legare

Rob Williams

Peter Kleinhenz

Kathleen Carr

Harvey Goldman

Sean McGlynn

David Arnold

Ann Bidlingmaier
John Outland

Jake Hartung
Minutes from February 2018 meeting taken by David Arnold were approved. Elizabeth will post on web site.

Treasurer’s Report - Harvey 
Current Balance: $14,276.01 
1/19/18                         Rudloe Turtle fund raiser   $537    $15344.00
 1/18/18 887 Katie Pearson       Tech Support                 $40    $15304.00
 1/18/18 888 Susan Cerulean      Membership talk Honorarium  $200    $15104.00
 1/19/18     David Arnold        For Symposium              $1000    $16104.00
                                        is $42 low $16524 should be  $16556.00

 1/20/18 889 Gulf Specimen Marine Lab Inc, Donation         $1100    $15004.00
 1/20/18 890 Big Bend Environmental Forum, Annual Membership  $50    $14954.00
 1/20/18 891 RVNuccio & Assoc    Liability Ins               $315    $14639.00
 1/24/18 892 Nat Wildlife Fed    Apr Speaker fee             $750    $13889.00
 1/25/18 893 CMC & Assoc         Mar Conference             $2000    $11889.00
 1/25/18 894 St Marks NWR        WHO Festival                 $50    $11839.00
 8/31/17     NAS                                             $420    $12259.00
 1/27/18                         CORRECTION (?)               $42    $12301.00
 1/31/18 895 Springtime Tallahassee festival Inc, fee        $125    $12176.00
 2/ 6/18     NAS                 Annual                     $1012.88 $13188.88
                              is now $10 high? $14,113.88 should be $14,103.88
11/ 6/17 Found mistake: Deposit ($32 less $42 correction)     $10    $13178.88 OK
 2/15/18 896 Friends of Franklin County St Parks, talk       $200    $12978.88
 2/15/18 897 Katie Pearson       Membership tech support      $40    $12938.88
 2/15/18 898 Elizabeth Georges   Posters                      $37.87 $12901.01
 2/20/28                         Backyard Birding Tour      $1350    $14251.01
 3/28/18                         Backyard Birding Tour        $25    $14276.01
Immediate Volunteer Needs

Springtime Tallahassee Table – Peter will open and work until 1 or 2. A volunteer will work from 10 – noon with Peter. Jake will work noon – closing along with Kathleen.
Pineview Elementary – more volunteers are always welcome – they will be there this Friday (March 30).
Committee Reports

Nominations - John
Candidates will need to join via National Audubon if they are not already a member.
Don, Sean and John are rotating off the board this year. John will continue on Conservation Committee.

Peter will be President, Harvey Treasurer, Donna Secretary (4th and last year to do this). We need someone to step up to be VP and willing to move into President the following year. Kathleen will become Volunteer Coordinator and Past President.
John brought up several possibilities and asked board members to recruit others. As of Friday, the slate is complete – Jake Hartung (who has already been attending board meetings), Howard Kessler, Peter Goren, Tyler Summer and Chloe Osborne. Tyler and Chloe were recently recommended by Peter.
Upcoming Programs - Sean
April 19 – Garden for Wildlife: Using Native Plant Landscapes to Restore Habitat

We are still short $1000 and plan to put a jar out for donations for the program. AAS has allocated $1000, Magnolia Chapter FNPS $1000, Native Nurseries $500. As of April 1, Sweet Pea Café has also become a sponsor by donating $300. Now we are short $700.
Lilly needs to get the information about speaker logistics (airport pickup/drop off, transportation, dinner, etc). Peter, Rob, Donna have all volunteered to be available to transport speaker.

We should set up at 6pm. People arrive early. Board members bring finger food. We will move folks into auditorium at 7:15, have a few announcements and start the program. Tables should stay up as people leave at 8:30ish. 

We plan to have tables in the lobby during the reception before the program. Donna will ask Pat and Carol if they are willing to set up a table for AAS. We need someone to stand by and promote songbird coffee where the coffee is served. One on Cats Indoors – Rob will order brochures. One on native plants by Native Nurseries. One by Magnolia Chapter FNPS. One on invasive plants – maybe Lila Arnold and/or Vanessa Crisler. Peter suggested having a native plant raffle to raise money and for fun. We did not talk about these things, but need to arrange. Donna will call Vanessa Crisler and if she can’t do invasives table, will check with Lila Arnold.
Publicity – Peter is writing an article for Tallahassee Democrat. Donna will submit info to the Democrat calendar. Donna has written a short description to send out to various organizations – Master Gardeners, Master Wildlife, Tallahassee Garden Club, FNPS – Magnolia and Sarracenea, Big Bend Sierra Club, Goodwood Garden Committee and to all board members to send out to friends, facebook etc I will send it out next week (early April).
May 17 – The Limpkin: Florida’s Favorite Bird

Banquet at Lafayette Presbyterian Church. We can use their china plates, silverware, glassware, ice machine and dish washer. Tickets will be $10 each and AAS will pay the difference.
Kathleen will check with church to see if there is a fee.

Sean will get Dana’s bio and presentation summary to Elizabeth and Peter for website and email.

TasteBudz will cater – Mexican chicken and yellow rice with vegetables, vegetarian stew, house salad, bread, orange cake, tea and napkins, service and delivery fee. $1084.50 based on 60 guests. We need to find out the cutoff date for ordering. Harvey has tickets to distribute to Native Nurseries and Wild Birds Unlimited.
Kathleen has projector and screen. Donna will put together the print invitation and have it mailed at the end of April. Flier will announce the slate of board members to be approved by membership at annual banquet. Flier will also promote Birdathon donations.
Proposed August joint program with Sierra Club on Horseshoe Crabs at United Church in Tallahassee. We agreed this is a good idea.

Birdathon – Harvey

All board members received sample letters requesting donations and a member list via email.

Conservation – Rob
Apalachicola River Symposium

The Symposium was well run and AAS name was everywhere. Rob thanked David for his work on the symposium. Rob, Kathleen, Peter and David attended. The question is, “What’s next?” Vicky Tschinkel and Dan Tonsmeire will meet in early April for a follow up to conference. We would like to see the creation of a world class linear park along the river. We could lobby Eric Draper as head of state parks for the creation of a new state park at the I-10 interchange near Aspalaga Landing – gateway park to the Apalachicola River for kayak and canoe trips – promote ecotourism and bring money to this rural area – world class river park if we can preserve the scenic beauty of the river. Develop a high bluff hiking trail from Chatahoochee to Bristol.

Urban Forest Master Plan

Rob, Donna, Ann and Jake attended the city’s presentation on the status of this plan. City Forester Mindy Mohrman and the subcontracting company Davey Resource Group collected input from the public at the meeting. The room was full and the organizers seemed surprised by the excellent attendance. Rob looked at a similar plan done in Charlotte, NC. This is a complicated problem and we should offer concrete policies that we want to see in the plan. David emphasized that we should take a proactive stance with the goal of preserving the urban forest. Rob, Donna, John, Ann, Jake (who works for FSU Grounds) are willing to work on this. When we have the retreat, we may consider focusing on this next year.

Education

Pineview – Sara Chang requests Earth Day presentations. Peter will work something into the Friday program.

Sara requests a squirrel-proof feeder for 3rd grade window area. AAS and Native Nurseries will share the expense and Donna will contact Sara or Ms. Kimmel directly.

San Luis Park sign with AAS bird list. Peter will contact the city to get the sign removed or replaced. We are willing to update the bird list should the city decide to replace. Rob knows of 3 places where there are AAS bird lists and will photograph each and send them to Peter.
Meeting adjourned 8pm  - next meeting is Wed. April 25 at 6:30pm at Native Nurseries.
